MIDWEST – MIDWEEK

Brothers of Holy Cross - Midwest Province - P.O. Box 460 - Notre Dame, Indiana 46556-0460

September 23, 2009



Brothers - Newsletter

The September issue of the *Brothers* newsletter will be found at:

 $\frac{http://www.brothersofholycross.com/BrothersNewsletters/Brothers}{Sept 2009.pdf}$



Holy Cross Village Hosts Holy Cross House

Holy Cross Village on September Thursday, 17, invited the priests and brothers of Holy Cross at Holy Cross House the on University of Notre Dame campus to Mass at Our Lady of Holy Cross Chapel and

lunch at Andre Place. There were 25 priests and brothers who came along from Holy Cross House with 7 nurses and assistants...

View the Brothers of Holy Cross website for pictures of the event at: http://www.brothersofholycross.com/HCHVisit09.htm

We Get E-Mails

We get E-Mails...lots of them. Here are a few we've gotten in the past week or so that we'd like to share with you.



I found my way to the Brothers' website while searching for information about **Brother James Kinsella.** My grandmother passed away today and I was reflecting and Brother James came into my thoughts. When I was 12 to 18 or so I worked at LeMans Academy on the grounds with Brother James. I found the newsletter about his 50th jubilee celebration and I was taken back to my days working with Brother James by the comment about his dry sense of humor. I would like to know how he is and if I can visit him when I am in northern Indiana. I

appreciate your time.

Regards, Mike Vaughan Indianapolis

The latest edition of Midwest-Midweek is GREAT! What a wonderful story about Holy Trinity High School. It certainly has kept the vision of **Father Moreau** alive in meeting the needs of a changing world and society. Thank you.

Sister Margaret Ann Nowacki, CSC Communications Office Sisters of the Holy Cross My name is **John Noonan**. I work in the Development office of Holy Trinity High School. Thank you so much for being part of our Centennial Celebration Kickoff Ceremony last week. It was so inspiring for all of us to welcome so many Brothers into our school.

This past weekend, at our school's Annual Board Retreat, **Br. Bob Fillmore** distributed copies of the Midwest-Midweek newsletter for all of us to enjoy. There are so many wonderful images represented here. I was hoping that you might be willing to share some electronic copies of these images for Holy Trinity to publish in our own upcoming newsletter.



We had a couple of other photographers at the event as well, but your images seem to capture so perfectly the spirit of the day.

Thank you for your consideration, and thank you also for being with us last week to celebrate Holy Trinity.

Sincerely,
John Noonan Director of Foundations and Community Relations
Holy Trinity High School

I am a 1964 graduate of Cathedral High School, Indianapolis, who is interested in any information you may send (or ask to have another member of the Congregation send) relative to **Br. Eugene Weisenberger**, who was my music teacher and band director from 1961 to 1964. I would like to know his history before and after that time frame. I did find a reference to him on the Archbishop Hoban HS web site (as composer of the school alma mater and fight song).

Several years ago, I endowed two memorial scholarships at Cathedral in memory of Br. Eugene and **Br. Carl Shonk**, who were the two members of the faculty of that extraordinary school who had the most impact on me and in shaping my future. I have been in Catholic secondary education since my graduation from

Catholic University in 1968. My professional path and vision have been due to the inspiration provided to me by these men and all of the Holy Cross brothers who shaped an extra and exemplary environment at Cathedral in those years. I have been a school principal since 1975.

I did find Br. Carl's information on the Legacy Project section of Midwest Province's web site, but I cannot find on a web search anything abour Br. Eugene other than the reference on the Hoban web site to his role as a composer noted above.

I am very anxious to know any details about Br. Eugene, particularly his service after my years at Cathedral.

Many thanks for any help you are able to provide.

George Repass, CHS '64 Principal Bishop McGuinness Catholic High School Winston –Salem/Highpoint/Greensboro, NC

View Website at:

www.brothersofholycross.com

View Midwest-Midweek at:

http://www.brothersofholycross.com/midmid.htm

Please have material to **Br. Charles McBride** by Monday of each week *Midwest-Midweek* is published: cmcbride@hcc-nd.edu

For technical problems or errors please contact: **Br. Richard Johnson** at rjohnson@hcc-nd.edu